
via  email 509-1030 Coronation Drive 
London ON  
N6G0G5 

September 18, 2014 

Hyde Park Business Association 

Attention:  Donna Szpakowski , President 

Dear Ms. Szpakowski, 

On behalf of the residents of the Northcliff at Hyde Park, and specifically, the newly established “Red 
Light Committee”,  I want to thank you for meeting with us tonight to share ideas and strategies around 
the establishment of traffic lights at the corner of Hyde Park and South Carriage Roads. 

As you know, the City of London Transport Planning department is adamant in their belief that traffic  
patterns as tested do not meet the minimum standards for a warrant as set by the Province.  It is our 
position that these are minimum standards and as such should be set aside in this case in the interest of 
public safety.  This idea has wide-ranging support and is a hot-button issue being identified by Ward 7 
candidates as you canvass your potential constituents in the run-up to the October 27th Municipal 
Elections. 

Accordingly, we fully support all efforts by the HPBA to introduce an emergency proposal to the City of 
London Civic Works Committee to recommend to City Council to direct staff to, in the interest of public 
interest and safety, immediately take steps to install a permanent traffic light at the corner of Hyde Park 
and South Carriage Roads in conjunction with the work currently being done this year.   

Failing this, we would certainly support any suitable stop-gap measures you may be able to negotiate 
such as temporary lights and/or a pedestrian crosswalk. 

As stakeholders in this development, and (I believe) members of your association, I have copied Tricar 
Development on this correspondence in the hope that they will also support your efforts. 

We have scheduled a follow-up meeting on October 1st at our building and would be happy to have you 
in attendance to discuss the preparations for the Civic Works Committee meeting on October 6th. 

Yours sincerely, 

Dan Foster 
Northcliff Red Light Committee 

cc:   Northcliff Red Light Committee  Members;   Tricar Development Corporation 
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